New London Country Club
MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF NLCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

September 30, 2010
The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the New London Country Club, Inc. was called to order at 6:34 p.m. at the clubhouse.
ATTENDANCE:







Present


Absent
Shawn Maguire, President

     X 


  
Rob Renehan, Vice-President
     
     X

Walter J. Barry, Treasurer
                 X


Diane Smith, Secretary

     X
Deborah Benson


     


  X



   
Tim Burrows


     
     X


    
Lou Camerota



     X

     

James Flannigan


     X


     
Isaak Lazarou



     


  X

     
Phillip Orenstein


     X


     
Tracy Shoor



     X


     
Kevin Willoughby


     X

     
1.  Call to Order
     Shawn Maguire called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m..

2.  Delegations from Membership
3.  Minutes of Previous Board Meeting
3.1  Regular Meeting, August 26, 2010
    Upon a motion by Phil Orenstein, seconded by Lou Camerota, it was moved to 
     accept the 8/26/10 Minutes for the record.  The motion passed with a unanimous 
     vote.
4.  New Business

5.  Officers’ Reports
      5.1  President’s Report



  There was no President’s report.

5.2  Vice-President’s Report  



  There was no Vice President’s report.


5.3  Treasurer’s Report
Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, stated that there are still several modifications to be made to the budget.  These will not show until Octobers financial reports.  October 10th taxes will be done.  Mr. Barry stated that he and Isaak plan to prepare, after September 30th revenue and expenses, a projected revenue and expense budget to finish out 2010.  Walter mentioned that things look good, and the Club should easily make it into January, to put everyone at ease.
Walter commented that he is working with George Mitchell to finalize the second mortgage option for 2011.  They are looking for one to ten members to be in this group.  They will be contacting members that may be interested.  George put together a proposal and two pages of questions that these members would be shown, and asked.  Walter also added that the interest rate would be four percent.

Walter explained how the Greens department had purchased some bad chemicals.  The company wanted to give us a credit, but, instead we will be receiving product to have on premises.  Walter said he will make a journal entry to reduce the expenses this year, and put it into prepaid inventory.  
Walter said that he is going to wipe out $11,000 of the debt that Cloud Nine owes to the Club.  He will keep the gratuities and sales tax as a liability on the books just in case one of the two parties come back to the Club.  After December 2010, if the Club does not hear from anyone, it will be put into income.  Mr. Barry also requested that Lou Camerota, membership chairman, report to the Board with status of delinquent members.  Walter added that there are balances of delinquent members that he would like to write off that totaled about $15,000.  
Hearing no objections, Walter J. Barry would be writing off past delinquent members, and the delinquent amount owed by Cloud Nine.  There were no objections.


  5.3(1)   Financial Report



The 8/30/10 Financials were accepted for the record

5.4 Secretary’s Report

There was no Secretary’s report.  
6.  Committee Reports
6.1  Green

  Rob Renehan, Green Chairman, reported that the Greens department is getting 

  ready to pull the water meter.  He added that the cost of water for the year was 


  about $20,000, a little extreme, but, there was very high humidity this summer.
6.2  Golf

  Shawn Maguire, Golf Chairman, stated that they are projecting to be ahead about 

  $12,000 this year.

6.3  Food & Beverage

  Tim Burrows said that everything is going as well as planned.  Volume in the 

  grill room is low still.  Tim stated that he is anticipating breaking even in the 


  food and beverage department.  The minimum is still doing well.


  Tim added that something minor had happened in the grill room.  A sign was 


  stolen.  He commented it is disappointing that with the time and effort put            

        into the grill room, and a Club this nice, yet,  things like this happen.  He added 

  that he does not know what will happen when they discover who it was, but, he 


  knows in previous years members were kicked out of the Club.


  Walter J. Barry suggested that something be put in the newsletter to let members 


  know that there will not be a minimum in October.

6.4  House

  Phil Orenstein stated that there have only been a few repairs this month.  He 

  found a decent guy, that does good work.  He added that he hopes the Club 


  keeps him around for future use.  He would like him to come out to check out 


  the heating system toward the end of October, just to make sure everything is up 


  and ready.

6.5  Membership

  Lou Camerota stated that there are still people that are inquiring about 

  membership.  Lou added that we need to talk positive about the Club, when there 


  is a chance.  He said that it is difficult to attract members when they hear 

  negative rumors about the Club.


 6.5(1)  Membership Applications 

            6.5(1)(a)   Thomas Kraemer, 2010 Trial Membership- Confirmation
                  6.5(1)(b)   Mark Graves, Pautipaug- Confirmation


Upon a motion by Jim Flannigan, seconded by Phil Orenstein it was 



moved to accept the applications.   The motion passed by a unanimous 


vote.

6.5(2)  Member Feedback
Pat Cleary commented that she loves it at New London Country Club.  Pat 
said that people will complain no matter what, because they don’t 

understand the numbers.  Pat suggested that someone sit down and

explain things to the members that are complaining, to give them a bit of

knowledge.  She also suggested asking these members for ideas to help 

bring income to the Club.

Walter Barry suggested that the Board refine its limited membership 

policy and reduce the different types of memberships.  

6.6 Women’s Association

    There was no Woman’s Association report.
 

7.   Old Business
7.1 Sale of Shore Road Lot
Shawn Maguire said that he met with the DDP to take a look at the property.  The DDP official will come back out to the property with the potential buyer to discuss possibilities.  If the buyer deals directly with the DDP we would not need to get involved with an application, and could save $5000.  Mr. Maguire is working to set up another appointment.
8.   Executive Session
       There was no Executive Session.
9. Adjournment
Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to adjourn at 7:25 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
Respectfully submitted,

Tina Wazny

Office Manager
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